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Dear Readers

As many of you know, I will soon be stepping
away from ministry for a three month sabbatical,
from this month to the end of November. It’s a
time for rest, reflection and renewal – a pause not
from faith or calling but from the daily responsi-
bilities of parish life. While I’ll certainly miss wor-
shipping and ministering in these parishes, I
know that this season of stepping back is part of
the rhythm of healthy ministry. 
     Interestingly, there’s a parallel just down the
M5 at one of the most unlikely places, Glaston-
bury Festival. Every few years, the famous music
festival takes a break – a “fallow year”. No stages,
no soundchecks, no muddy fields filled with
dancing crowds. Instead, the land rests. So do the
farmers, the organisers and even the local commu-
nity. After all the energy poured into the event, the
fallow year gives time to recover and prepare for
what’s to come. 
     It’s a deeply biblical idea too. In the Old Testa-
ment, God commands the land to be left fallow
every seventh year (Leviticus 25). It’s not just agri-
cultural wisdom – it’s spiritual wisdom. Rest isn’t
a luxury, it’s a necessity. Sabbath is woven into the
very fabric of creation. Even Jesus, in the middle
of his ministry, withdrew to quiet places to pray
and be refreshed. 
     So as I enter this time of sabbatical, I invite you
to reflect too. What does “rest” look like in our
own lives and that of our churches? What might
be learnt from stepping back for a season – from
the busyness, the noise, the pressure to produce?
How can we enable fresh energy to be released
from this place of rest?
     This isn’t just about taking a holiday; it’s about
trusting that God is still at work even when we
aren’t. That seeds planted in faith continue to
grow even when we don’t see them. And that our
value isn’t defined by constant activity, but by
being beloved children of God. 

Continued on page 3
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Teme Valley South Contacts
Priest-in-charge: Julia Curtis 01886 853286
Assistant Curate: Jen Jones 07749 977821
LLM Reader: Pete Thorp 07917 783159
Retired clergy: Robert Barlow, Sally Jones

Churchwardens
Eastham: Celia Adams 01584 781258 
Rochford: Ann Prosser 01584 781317
Stoke Bliss & Kyre: Jeremy Wyatt 07720 056671
       Trevor Matthew 
Hanleys: Ed Yarnold  07930 882728
Stanford: Alexandra Winnington  07891 346783

Pastoral Team
Ann Prosser 01584 781317
Jenny Barbé 01584 781298
Mel Williams 01584 781284 

Parish Safeguarding Officer: Kate Walton
       07494 104781

Village Hall Bookings
Stoke Bliss & Kyre

Janet Powell, 01885 410598
stokeblisskyrevillagehall@gmail.com

Rochford – Ann Prosser, 01584 781317
Eastham –
     bookings@easthammemorialhall.org.uk
Hanley – Sarah Geggie, 07796 170949

 hanleyvillagehall@outlook.com
Stanford – Catherine Mawby, 07831 303792

SEPTIC TANK EMPTYING

            • Cesspool & Pump Stations
              • Soakaways
              • Blockage Clearance
              • Sewage Treatment Engineers
              • Pumps, Compressors & Servicing
              • CCTV Drainage Surveys

www.aquacleansingltd.co.uk
enquiries@aquacleansing.co.uk

Call us now for free advice & quotation

01886 888471
Berrow Green Road, Martley, Worcester WR6 6PQ
Fast reliable service established for over 30 years

STAY AT
HOME

Home Support

A break can be good for everyone

We provide

•    Respite in your own home
•    Night sitting
•    Day sitting
•    Support to access the community,
      inc appointments and socialising

Get in touch for a chat or a free
no-obligation quote

Susan Grazier
T:  01299 270675 
M: 07969 673092
E:  stayathome-homesupport@live.com

• Teme Valley based
• General domestic electrician
• Solar and EVCP installers
• Proud of our reputation and
consistent 5 star reviews
• Punctual and reliable

rob@lawsonelectrical.co.uk
www.lawsonelectrical.co.uk

07886 230080

Call or email Rob for advice 
and a free quote

TemeTalk deadline 18th September
ronsmum@icloud.com or 07482 482629

This month’s cover picture
Clee View by Shelly Perkins

Visit Shelly’s studio during h-Art, see page 13
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From the Registers
Baptism
Congratulations to Toby Purchase who was chris-
tened at St Mary, Stanford on 3rd August. 
    We wish him every blessing as he grows.

Wedding
Congratulations to Catherine North and Alan
Knott, who were married at St Michael’s,
Rochford, on 26th July and to Cecilia Dean and
Andrew Dixon who were married at St Mary’s,
Stanford on 2nd August.
    Wishing both couples a lifetime of happiness together.

Funerals
Our condolences go to the family and friends of
Lawrence Speers, whose funeral took place on
14th August at St Peter and St Paul, Eastham, and
of Margaret McIntosh. A celebration of her life
took place at St Peter’s, Stoke Bliss on 15th August.
    May they rest in peace and rise in glory.

Sabbatical communications
During September, October and November please
would you contact Rev’d Jen Jones for ministry
matters in Teme Valley South Churches (email tvs-
curate@gmail.com or 07749 977821) and our part-
time administrator Jo for other queries (email
assistanttvspcc@gmail.com). 
    The parish office phone will be monitored twice
a week, so if you leave a message it will be picked
up and responded to, but probably not on the
same day.

Teme Valley Tots
We start meeting again on 5th September from
10.30am to 12 noon. For more information about
our tots group do contact Tina via email on
tinaslord@gmail.com.

Parish safeguarding officer
We are very grateful to Kate Walton, who has
agreed to be the new safeguarding officer for our
Teme Valley South churches. Kate has lived in
Stanford for a number of years and was married
in St Mary’s church in 2023. She has now com-
pleted the necessary training with the Diocese of
Worcester and can be contacted on 07494 104781
should the need arise. Welcome Kate!

Rev’d Julia

Dear Readers

Continued from page 1

Do keep me in your prayers during this time, and
let’s also use this season as a gentle reminder that
sometimes, stepping aside is exactly what’s
needed to step forward with fresh strength. 
     May we all find our own “fallow times”, even
if only in small, sacred pauses. 

Rev’d Julia

Parish news

A H CALDICOTT & SONS
Funeral Directors

Burials
Cremations

Chapel of Rest

15 MARKET STREET
TENBURY WELLS

01584 810281
01584 891502 after 6pm

A family run business
established 1919

Churches Together 
in the Teme Valley

invite you to a morning talk and discussion 
on the stories Jesus told

led by Nick McLeish

Saturday 11th October
10am to 12.30pm

Orleton House
Orleton, Stanford Bridge WR6 6SU

Places are limited – to reserve your place
please email nick@themcleishes.org
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ELECTRICAL SERVICES
SERVING THREE COUNTIES SINCE 1996

www.rewired-worcester.co.uk

Marika Harding
DO

OSTEOPATH
  • Cranial Osteopathy
  • Traditional Osteopathy
  • Treating symptoms and
     the background condition

Hanley Broadheath

01886 853080 

TemeTalk deadline 18th September • ronsmum@icloud.com • 07482 482629

Rochford 49 Club
Congratulations to this month’s 

£25 winners!

Wednesday winners
23rd July              No 22    Not sold

30th July              No 38    Rod Rickets

6th August          No 35    Gary Burns

13th August        No 54    Not sold

Saturday winners
19th July              No 15    Not sold

26th July              No 18    Not sold

2nd August         No 56    Not sold

9th August          No 23    Jean Harrison

16th August        No 37    Ann Prosser

As you can see from the numbers of tickets
not sold, there are still plenty of numbers
available – why not join in? It’s just £1 per
draw, plus you get two chances each week to
win £25!

Remember, you must be in it to win it!

Ring Norma Goodall on 

07974 809242

August’s prize draw, the fifth in this series, was
decided when Rev’d Julia Curtis rolled the dice
on 1st August to select the set of random num-
bers and the starting point. Prizewinners are:

£50 –  Mrs Sandra Jabbett of Stockton 
           (No 400) 
£30 –  Mrs Margaret Guy of Stoke Bliss 
           (No 784)
£20 –  Mrs Dawn Hubbard of Knighton 
           (No 617)

If you have any queries about the Tote, please
contact Robin Dean on 01886 853295 or
robin.c.dean@gmail.com – he is still looking for
someone to take over its running!

Teme Valley Tote

                        Logan’s Outdoor 
 Solutions
 Zak Logan
  • Drainage
  • Fencing
  • Earthworks
  • and much, much more

                               07531 366443
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RochfordRochfordRochfordRochford News
September in Rochford
Harvest is well under way, but the dry weather has
caused many problems for the farming commu-
nity, with severe lack of grass for livestock and
haymaking and reduced yields for many arable
crops. The nights are noticeably drawing in, often
accompanied by misty mornings. Hop picking will
be done this month, so please be patient with trac-
tors and trailers on the Lower Rochford road.

Happy birthday!
Congratulations and happy birthday to Ann, who
is celebrating a landmark birthday. Ann is so im-
portant to this village as friend and neighbour,
churchwarden, pastoral support, village hall man-
ager and of course caterer extraordinaire for all our
village events. Thank you, Ann, for all you do for
this village. We all wish you a very happy birthday
and many happy returns!

Neighbourhood lunch
Dates for sit down and takeaway neighbourhood
lunches are  30th September, 28th October and 25th
November.  Everyone is welcome and booking for
lunches is essential. Takeaways should be collected
between 12.30 and 1pm. Please book with Ann on
01584 781317 at least the previous week.

Rochford church
Rochford church has a new state of the art sound
system thanks to a very generous bequest from the
late Dave Hughes of Cold Green Cottage. The sys-
tem has four microphones for speakers and readers
and a hearing loop for hearing aid users. We can
also play recorded music to accompany services
and other events. It is working well and has made
a huge difference to the hearing aid users who can
hear clearly what is being said.

Rochford open gardens
Many thanks to all the hosts who opened their gar-
dens and all those who helped with this highly
successful event.  85 people enjoyed the eight very
different gardens and together with light lunches,
cream teas and ice creams the event raised over
£920 for village hall funds together with a further
£285 for St Richard’s Hospice in Worcester. 
     Thanks to everyone who supported this event
and to those who donated prizes for the Hospice
raffle.

Rochford garden club
Rochford gardening club is up and running! See
page 17.

Teme Valley Tots
Teme Tots will be back in Rochford village hall on
Friday 5th September, 10:30 to 12:00.  This is a great
community activity, and we look forward to wel-
coming Tots, old and new and their accompanying
mums, dads or grandparents. Please contact Tina
via email on tinaslord@gmail.com if you have a lit-
tle one who would like to come along.

Choral evensong
We are very fortunate to have a choral evensong
with the TVS choir on Sunday 7th September at
4pm at Rochford church.  Under the enthusiastic
directorship of former Rochford girl Chloe Ken-
rick, the talented choir delivers a beautiful choral
service which is a really different experience and
well worth listening to. All are welcome and the
service will be followed by time to chat over tea
and cake.

Church clean 
We will be cleaning the church and decorating for
harvest on Saturday 11th October at 2.30pm. Please
come along to help prepare our lovely church for
harvest.

Harvest Festival and supper 
The church service is at 5pm on Sunday 12th Oc-
tober followed by supper at the village hall at
6.30pm. All are welcome to either or both so if you
can’t make it to the church service just come for
supper. Please book supper (just £12) with Ann.
Any donations of harvest produce and non-perish-
ables including tins, packets etc would also be
much appreciated and will be given to Tenbury
food bank to support local people in need.

Dates for your diary
21st November – Rochford quiz night and supper
Sunday 14th December – Village Christmas lunch
followed by Carol Service
Christmas Eve – Midnight Mass with choir

Church flower rota
September – Ann Prosser, thank you.

Contacts
Ann on 01584 781317, Andrew on 07809 658484 or
through the parish WhatsApp group.

Andrew BarbéTemeTalk deadline 18th September
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Stoke Bliss and Kyre

Social Night
There will be a Social and Fun Bingo Night at
Stoke Bliss & Kyre village hall on Friday 26th
September. Activities kick off at 7pm. Please book
with Julia Berry at sbkvillagehall@gmail.com if
you would like a meal as well.

Village Hall AGM
The Annual General Meeting of Stoke Bliss & Kyre
village hall will be held Wednesday 1st October at
7.30pm at the village hall. Refreshments provided.
Do come and show your support for the village
hall committee, learn about what is happening in
your village and share ideas for future activities.

Bat watch evening
Come and learn about our local bats at the bat
watch evening at Saint Peter’s churchyard. The
biggest, the smallest and the loudest; find out
what makes bats so special and listen-in on the bat
detector as they fly past. Free event, children wel-
come. Friday 12th September from 7.30 to 8.30pm.
Voluntary donations to roof fund.

Church roof restoration update
Tenders for the repair of the roof and ceiling have
now been issued and we are awaiting replies from
potential contractors.

Stoke Bliss Ploughing Match
The annual Stoke Bliss & District Ploughing Match
is being held at Hayes Farm, St, Michaels, Tenbury
Wells on 20th September, by kind permission of
William and Sam Davies. Modern plough classes,
vintage tractors and horse-drawn ploughing.
Well-supported homecraft and horticultural com-
petitions, plus a bar and catering.  See page 14 for
full details. 

Churchyard tidy sessions
The next tidy-up sessions are on Saturday 13th
September and Saturday 11th October from 10am
to 12.30pm. Everyone is welcome, with coffee and
cakes to reward your efforts. Text or call Jeremy on
07720 056671.

Keeping you informed
Stay up to date with village news via the Facebook
community group, Stoke Bliss & Kyre Commu-
nity. If you are not already on the SBK email list,
contact sbkvillagehall@gmail.com. 

Jeremy Wyatt

Thursday 11th September
Thursday 9th October

at Stoke Bliss & Kyre Village Hall
12.30pm welcome, lunch served at 1pm

Two courses plus refreshments
To book call 07396 813137 

or sbklunch@gmail.com
We look forward to seeing you

Social Night and Fun Bingo!
Friday 26th September

Bar opens at 7, food served at 8pm
Please book food at sbkvillagehall@gmail.com

Stoke Bliss & Kyre Village Hall
The next Social Night is Friday 31st October

Second Anniversary Celebration
Saturday 27th September, 2 to 4pm

Stoke Bliss & Kyre Village Hall
Displays of the last two years in the meadow

Vision for the future – and of course cake!
(To visit the meadow please contact us)

III
Meadow Meanders with Maggie Kingston

Each month you are invited to “Walk and 
Wonder” around Hollow Meadow, Stoke Bliss

Sunday 7th and Wednesday 24th September
7 to 8pm, all welcome

For more information ring 01885 410431
email hollowmeadow23@gmail.com
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Eastham Jottings
Church flowers and cleaning
     September – Alyson Brookes
     October – Rhiannon Chapman

Eastham 57th Riverside Fête
Thanks to everyone for their help at the fête –
those who provided items to sell, joined in with
the Produce Show or supported in many other
ways. We hope that you had a wonderful time, ate
too much, found a bargain and won a prize. Met
up with old friends and had a good chat. 
     Huge thanks to all those who made it happen,
far too many to mention but it wouldn’t happen
without you. Well done, another successful year,
see you all again next year! 
     See page 25 for prizewinners.
     
Eastham Coffee Morning
Please come to the coffee morning on Thursday
4th September at 10.30am at Eastham Memorial
Hall and enjoy a coffee and a chat and win a raffle
prize.  See the film show of the fête.  Next month
is the Macmillan Coffee Morning.  
     The rota is:
     Thursday 4th September, Ann and Tony Simp-
son
     Wednesday 2nd October, Macmillan (joint)

Bell Ringing
Thanks to the Lilleshall Bellringers who rang a
Quarter Peal on fête day in memory of the Wylde
family – Ron, Gordon and Donna. Many thanks to
Julie Hartridge for all her arrangements. 
     We also marked VJ Day with bells, thanks to
everyone who came to ring, made refreshments
and helped mark this anniversary in Eastham. 
     If you would like to have a go at bell ringing,
training can be provided. Contact Celia Adams on
01584 781258 or go to Tenbury church. New people
are welcome on Wednesdays from  7 to 8pm.

Pub Night
The next pub night will be on Friday 19th Septem-
ber from 7pm at Eastham Memorial Hall.   Every-
one welcome, look out for the usual banner.

Church and churchyard autumn clean
Please come along on Saturday 18th October between
10am and 1pm with tools to tackle the churchyard, all
welcome whatever your skills, and the church interior
including finishing the flower arrangements ready for
Harvest Festival. Barbecue, tea and cakes throughout.

Lamberts family grocers
The mobile shop calls at Eastham Memorial Hall
every Wednesday at around 10.30am. Mike carries
Ashleys Bakery, Wyre Pie etc. If Mike is not there
when you expect him or you want an exact time that
week, please ring Celia Adams on 01584 781258.

Celia Adams

Advertise your event FREE 
in TemeTalk and reach 660 

households in seven parishes

Fully insured, 14 years’ experience
07565 181554

anthony.marston@hotmail.co.uk

Gene ra l  P lumbing
Bathrooms

Hot water cylinders
Oftec approved

Oil boilers
Servicing 

Activities at Eastham 
Memorial Hall

•   Pilates, Tuesdays at 1 and 2.15pm from 9th
September. Contact Sue on 07974 343609,
sue579@icloud.com for details or a taster ses-
sion.  

•   Yoga, every Wednesday at 10am from 10th
September (term time). Ring Zoe on 07962
981456 or see www.zedyoga.co.uk.

•   Zumba Gold, Lucia on 07709 301030,
lu.500@live.co.uk.  Wednesdays at 12 noon, just
turn up. 
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JOE CHURCHILL
AERIAL, SATELLITE AND CCTV ENGINEER

07903 837814
TEMEVALLEYAERIALS@OUTLOOK.COM

TEME VALLEY AERIALS

AERIAL INSTALLATIONS

SKY AND FREESAT INSTALLATIONS

HOME NETWORK SOLUTIONS

CCTV AND ALARM INSTALLATIONS

TV WALL MOUNTING

ADDITIONAL TV POINTS AND FAULT FINDING

DIGITAL AND FM RADIO INSTALLATIONS

email: reception@ajopticians.co.uk

Hanley Happenings
Macmillan Coffee Day
Please come to my Macmillan Coffee Day on Fri-
day 26th September from 10am to 4pm at Tally Ho
Cottage, Bell Lane, Hanley Broadheath WR15 8QX.
     I am collecting items for the raffle and if you
would like to offer garden produce that would be
very acceptable. Local businesses have promised
to support the event so hopefully lots of you will
turn up! The house will be open all day and don’t
worry, I will make sure Percy is occupied.  I have
started baking and would love to accept any cakes,
biscuits or scones on or shortly before the day.
Bought items are as acceptable as homemade!
     It is now six years since I was cleared of cancer
but I have met many people who have not been so
lucky. Macmillan Cancer Support provides excel-
lent support for friends and family as well as for
the victim. Let’s do something in return!

Carole Gardner
Well done Dev!
Dev the taxi driver from Bell Lane held a raffle for
the village hall and raised the princely sum of £110.
Well done! 

Village Hall Committee
The village hall committee is keen to introduce
fresh blood with new ideas. If you have an urge to
join the committee, contact Sarah on 07796 170949.

A christening at Stanford
Toby Purchase, the son of Tom and Anna Purchase
of Hanley House in Hanley Broadheath, was
christened at St Mary's, Stanford on 3rd August. 
     Tom Purchase said, “We had a wonderful cere-
mony with Chloe's choir singing firm favourites
like Jerusalem and One more step along the world I go. 
     “Then we came back to Hanley House for food
and celebrations. “

Rev’d Julia christens Toby Purchase watched by Anna
and Tom and his brothers George and Harry
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Stanford • Stanford • Stanford
Services in Stanford
Sunday 7th September
     Holy Communion with hymns at 10am
Sunday 5th October
     Holy Communion with hymns at 8.30am
     Harvest Service at 11am with choir and lunch
     To book a place for lunch please contact Sue
Softly on 07979 479865 or Alexandra on 07891
346783.
     
Flowers for September
Alexandra Winnington
     Thanks to Sarah Burgoyne and Helen Nicol
who both did flowers during August. We had a
wedding and a christening on the same weekend
and the church looked beautiful for both occasions.
The wedding flowers by Sarah were spectacular.

Lunch at Stanford village hall
The planned lunch on 7th September is cancelled.

Lesley’s surprise party
A surprise 80th birthday party for Lesley Dean was
held in Stanford Village Hall on 26th June. Lesley
would like to thank everyone who provided the
delicious food and made it a really special day for
her. 

Churchyard Working Party 
Saturday 20th September, 10am to 12 noon
Please come and help us tidy before winter. Tea and
coffee provided.

Invitation
If you are on the civil register of electors in the
parish of Stanford with Orleton you are invited to
a wine and nibbles party at Stanford Village Hall
at 8pm on Thursday 25th September.  This will
allow us to discuss local government re-organisa-
tion and our part in it via the Stanford with Orleton
Parish Meeting.

Alexandra Winnington

Wedding bells

On Saturday 2nd August Cecilia Dean and Andy
Dixon were married at St Mary’s.  It was a beauti-
ful day and St Mary's was adorned with flowers
on a plinth and arrangements in every window.
Cecilia walked down the aisle with her father
Robin. The four bridesmaids were Ange Jordan,
Vicky, Emeline and Amy.  

The organ was played beauti-
fully by Jason Fisher and the Mart-
ley bell ringers created a
wonderful series of chimes. Andy
and Cecilia were very happy and
the day was spent celebrating, in-
cluding a reception at Stanford vil-
lage hall.  It was a very joyful day.

Lesley Dean would like to thank
everyone who attended Cecilia
and Andy’s wedding celebrations.

Above: Robin and Lesley Dean with Cecilia
Right and below: Cecilia and Andy’s wedding
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Do you remember when Neil Armstrong walked on the moon? 

Do you want to use PCs/laptops/tablets/phones etc to get better deals on insurance or energy, 
to make bookings, to shop online or to use eBay to buy and sell items? 

Do you have problems connecting to the internet, printing, organising your files (documents and 
photos), setting up emails, using spreadsheets, producing documents (letters, reports, novels or diaries)?

If you can answer “yes” to these questions, then you need

I’ve been helping individuals and organisations to embrace information technology for over 40 years
I will visit you in your home or business and assess your needs 

The first assessment visit will be free after which I will charge £25 per hour 
Please contact Robin on 01886 853295

Silver Surfer Support

Silver Surfer Support

Bowling
Keep fit and have fun!  

@ Brimfield and Little Hereford 
Bowling Club

Call Josie Ward on 01584 881435

Rock Bridge Club
Every Sunday at 7pm 
at Rock Village Hall

New members welcome
Phone 07854 951330 

If your oven needs a spring clean,
Ovenmagic is the cleaning 

service for you

Ovens H Hobs H Extractors

For more details telephone
01905 700500 or 07974 807118
or visit www.ovenmagic.me

Ovenmagic is an independent 
fully insured company
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MSK – back neck shoulder hip knee pain
Sports injuries

Neuro – stroke Parkinsons MS spinal cord injury
Older adult – join surgery balance and falls

Let us help you get back to what 
you enjoy doing!

Amanda Stephenson
Chartered Physiotherapist

07398 495819
info@physiointhesticks.co.uk
www.physiointhesticks.co.uk

Sue’s
Ironing Service

Collection and delivery arranged

One-off, occasional or
regular jobs catered for

Non-smoker

01584 781356
or 07971 530595

for a prompt & reliable service

1985 – a year to remember
Do you remember 1985? It was the year the Boss
and I moved to Stoke Bliss from Hertfordshire.
Margaret Thatcher was the prime minister, the
year-long miners’ strike ended and chart-topping
hits included Take on Me by A-ha and Careless
Whisper by George Michael. Dire Straits’ Brothers
in Arms was the first album to sell over 1 million
copies in the new CD format.
     The wreck of the Titanic was discovered. The
iconic Live Aid concerts were held at Wembley
Stadium and in Philadelphia. Back to the Future be-
came a hit in the UK and the 14th James Bond film,
A View to a Kill, was released – the seventh and
final appearance by Roger Moore as 007.
     In sport, Boris Becker became the youngest
Wimbledon men’s champion aged just 17 and
Dennis Taylor beat Steve Davis in the World
Snooker Championship.
     The BBC launched EastEnders and Blind Date
first appeared on ITV.  Children’s BBC was
launched with Philip Schofield in the broom cup-
board. 
     Notable people born in 1985 include Wayne
Rooney, Lewis Hamilton, Keira Knightly and Beth
Tweddle.  Rock Hudson, Philip Larkin and Ray
Ellington died. There were some famous, and
short-lived, marriages. Madonna married Sean
Penn. They divorced in 1989. Joan Collins married
her fourth husband, Peter Holm. They divorced in

1987.  And Sylvester Stallone married Bridgette
Nielson. They also divorced in 1987.
     Influenced by shows such as Dallas and Dy-
nasty, power dressing became all the rage with
oversized sharp-shouldered jackets.  There was
lots of big hair.
     In 1985 you could buy a loaf of bread for 48p, a
pint of milk for 23p and a dozen eggs for 84p.
Petrol was 42p a litre and a pint of bitter cost 83p.
The average house price was £29,143 and the av-
erage annual salary was £9,924.
     And in September 1985 Teme Valley South
News began life as a folded foolscap sheet run off
from a stencil on the aging Gestetner machine in
the parish room at the Rectory.  I became editor a
couple of years later and we turned it into a black
and white A5 magazine produced by an electronic
stencil cutter in the Resource Centre in Bromyard.
In September 2016 it was already 31 years old
when it became TemeTalk and burst into colour,
printed by Orphans Press in Leominster. We pro-
duce 11 issues each year – so far we have pro-
duced 423 issues including two  during Covid
which were online only. 
     So happy 40th anniversary to TemeTalk and
thank you to all our contributors, readers and ad-
vertisers for your support which has allowed us
to reach this great age!

Sandra Griffiths
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On-site hydraulic hose repair

Construction plant 
and agricultural machinery

maintenance and repair

Based in Little Hereford

Contact Dan on
07850 778698

Millhillhydraulics@outlook.com

Do you need a dependable consistent
quality supplier of seasoned and 
kilndried hardwood and softwood 

firewood?

Cut and split to suit and delivered in
breathable 1.2-cubic metre bags 

so no need to restack

Small delivery vehicle fitted with 
crane can deliver to most locations 

and situations

Call David to discuss your 
requirements on
07866 441154

"Skibidi", "tradwife" and other slang terms popu-
larised on social media are among thousands of
new words to be added to the Cambridge Dictio-
nary this year.
     Skibidi is a gibberish term which gained popu-
larity via a viral animated video series on YouTube,

while tradwife is a shortening of "traditional wife"
– a married mother who cooks, cleans and posts
on social media.
     More than 6,000 new words have been added,
including those that relate to tech giants and re-
mote working.

Over 6,000 new words added to dictionary
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Cut the costs of your bookkeeping, PAYE,
VAT, Sage, tax returns and all related

business accounting.
Teme Valley Accounts offers your business 

cost-effective rates and friendly advice locally
I have many years of experience and 
many satisfied customers in the region

I will work from your premises or my own
For a no obligation discussion or visit

please call

TEME VALLEY
ACCOUNTS

Claire Elliott
01584 881708 or mobile 07731 010099
email: Claire.tva-accounts@outlook.com

What’s on at The Regal in September
Film
Mon 1st    1.00pm   Freakier Friday (PG)
Mon 1st    5.00pm   Freakier Friday (PG)
Tue 2nd     1.00pm   Freakier Friday (PG)
Tue 2nd     5.00pm   Freakier Friday (PG)
Wed 3rd    5.00pm   Freakier Friday (PG)
                                
Live Music
Fri 5th       7.30pm   Double Bill: James Walsh 
                                (Starsailor) & Ben Otwell (Gomez)
Sat 6th      7.30pm   Last Night of the Proms
Fri 12th     8.00pm   A Night in the Canyon
Sat 13th    7.30pm   Harvest – A Celebration of Neil
                                Young
Thu 18th   7.30pm   Lionel: The Music of Lionel Richie
Fri 19th     7.30pm   Grey Wolf
Sat 20th    6.00p,     Swift & Styles

Broadcast
Thu 25th   7.00pm   National Theatre Live | Inter Alia
                                (15)

Live Event
Fri 26th     7.00pm   Bingo Bonanza

Live Theatre             
Sat 27th    7.30pm   Round the Horne: 60th
                                Anniversary Tour

Workshop
Mon 1st    5.45pm   Regal Community Choir
Mon 8th    5.45pm   Regal Community Choir
Mon 15th  5.45pm   Regal Community Choir
Mon 22nd 5.45pm   Regal Community Choir

Box office 01584 811442
www.regaltenbury.co.uk

Mowing2Growing
Gardening Services

Garden tidy including mowing, flower bed
tending and vegetable garden clearance

Hedge trimming

Seasonal hedgelaying

Fencing

Small landscape work, including
brick and stone walling, patios and paths

Handyman services

Reliable and Friendly Service

01885 410625 / 07778 818808

h.Art (Herefordshire Art Week) is happening from
6th to 14th September with a wide range of local
artists and craftspeople opening their studios
daily from 11am to 5pm.
     Scenes of our rolling local hills, birds and
wildlife are strong themes in the work of local
wildlife and landscape artist Shelly Perkins as
seen in the cover image this month. Her work
along with that of jeweller Sarah Kinnersley can
be seen at her annual open studio for h-Art. Shelly
is located at the Old Post Office in Hanley Broad-
heath WR15 8QS, just down from the Fox..
     This year for the first time jeweller Maria Anne
will be opening her studio at Innage Bungalow in
Hanley Child WR15 8QY. Maria uses a wide range
of traditional silver smithing methods to create be-
spoke handcrafted sterling silver jewellery.
     Our local artists would love your support so
do pop over to see them and support the local tal-
ent we have in the area. Both venues will be
clearly marked with the event's iconic pink sig-
nage. For more information look at the Hereford-
shire Art Week website or contact the artists at
their websites, shellyperkins.co.uk or masilverde-
signs.co.uk.
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Digital aerial and satellite services

Approved Freesat Retailer/Installer

Fully Insured and CRB checked

Telephone: 01584 811270
Mobile: 07974 706732

email: paul@angellsaerials.co.uk
web: www.angellsaerials.co.uk

ROB NORTHWOOD
RENOVATION AND REPAIR
OF TRADITIONAL BUILDINGS

Oak-frame Restoration and Decoration
•

Extensions and Oak Porches
•

Stonework and Roofing
• 

Pointing and Chimney Repairs
•

Lime Work
•

Complete Renovations,
Small Repairs and Maintenance

•
Over 20 Years’ Experience

01885 410425
07811 288986

info@robnorthwood.com
www.robnorthwood.com

Vintage Tractor
Breakfast
Hanley Village Hall
Sunday 7th September
9am to 12 noon

Warm up your engines!
Tractors displayed on the field
Weather permitting
Breakfast served in the hall

Friday 26th September
10am to 4pm

at Tally Ho Cottage, Bell Lane
Hanley Broadheath WR15 8QX

DAY

Iona Worship
You are invited to join us at

Hanley Village Hall, WR15 8QU
for a warm welcome and light refreshments

Services are at 4pm 
14th September – Harvest

9th November – Remembrance
Please email Rev’d Jen Jones at

tvscurate@gmail.com for more information

CAROLE’S

Table tennis at Hanley
Come along to Hanley Village Hall 

on Monday evenings at 7pm.  
Bats and balls are provided.

Just £3 per evening
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   •   Unique furniture suiting a range of interior styles from 
        contemporary to rustic
   •   Home decor accessories, sculptures and ornaments
   •   Art and 3D wall decor
   *   Lighting, mirrors, luxury artificial florals
   •   Soft furnishings, throws, cushions and rugs
   •   And lots more!

Opening times from Saturday 7th September
Tuesdays to Satur-

Mill Farm Country Retail – Stanford Bridge
Worcester WR6 6SP

Furniture and Home Decor Boutique situated in a
beautiful rural location in Stanford Bridge,

Worcestershire   

   •   Unique furniture suiting a range of interior styles from 
        contemporary to rustic

   •   Home decor accessories, sculptures and ornaments

   •   Art and 3D wall decor

   *   Lighting, mirrors, luxury artificial florals

   •   Soft furnishings, throws, cushions and rugs

   •   And lots more!

Open Tuesday to Saturday
10am to 4pm

Kyre Park Garden

The Park consists of five lakes, waterfalls, 
follies, a Grade II listed Jacobean barn, 

a ruin and a Norman dovecote

Open daily 10am to 5pm
Suggested donation of £3.50

Dogs are welcome in the Park
and allowed off leads if kept under control

No cycles allowed in the grounds

Kyre Park, Tenbury Wells WR15 8RW

Stoke Bliss & District Agricultural Improvement Society

78th PLOUGHING MATCH, HOMECRAFT
COMPETITONS & PRODUCE SHOW

Saturday 20th September, 10am to 5pm
Hayes Farm, St Michaels, Tenbury Wells WR15 8TL

W3W: ///threading.hired.curbed
by kind permission of WR & SA Davies

Food and drink available to purchase all day
Entry: Adults £3, children free, CASH ONLY

A family day out in the glorious Herefordshire countryside
Come and see tractors and horses ploughing alongside our 

wonderful homecraft section displaying baking, photography, floral art, 
homegrown vegetables, preserves, a children’s section and much more

To enter Homecraft Section or for further details please
contact Lis Morris on 07815 623612, email homecraftstokeblissploughing@gmail.com

To enter Ploughing Section or for further details please
contact Ann Basford on 07974 998908, email stokeblissploughing@gmail.com

Entries close at 8pm on Wednesday 17th September
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Race Night
Saturday 11th October, 6.30pm

at Hanley Village Hall

Fun for all the family
£2.50 entry – cash only

Pop-up Bar 
and nibbles

Deadline for the next issue of TemeTalk is 18th September
ronsmum@icloud.com or 07482 482629

Please note this is the last day for contributions – the sooner you send 
your items to the editor, the more chance there is that they will be included
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After the successful Rochford Open Gardens in
July, one of our new village
members asked if there was a
gardening club she could join as
she and her partner are passion-
ate about their outdoor space
and are bringing their garden
back from years of neglect.
    We responded in our usual
enthusiastic way with, no there
isn’t one but what a good idea!
We had an informal meeting to
find out what members were looking for. We now
have 45 members who have joined our Facebook
group, WhatsApp group or both so we are off to a
flying start.
    The club will meet on the first Thursday of
every month at 6pm at Rochford Village Hall. The
first meeting is on 4th September.  The club aims
to provide something for everyone – those who
love their gardens or those who simply want help
organising their outside spaces and need advice
on new projects. 
     We aim to tie the topics discussed each month
to what is relevant at that time of year, so members
can go away with fresh ideas to help as the seasons
throw up different challenges. We already have
topics for the first four meetings.
     Each meeting will include a “what to do this

month” reminder and a very relaxed quiz to help
increase members’ knowledge of
whatever the topic is that month.
There will also be a chance to
chat, exchange information and
get to know other likeminded
people. 

The club is totally inclusive,
whether you’re a new gardener,
an experienced gardener or just
love all things garden. If you
would like to find out more or

would like to join, contact us via the Facebook
group,  email rochfordgardeningclub@gmail.com
or call Jan on 07789 686833. 
     Do join us  – the more the merrier.

Marie and Jan

07584 676912
chriskenwrickmaintenance@gmail.com

Interior and Exterior
Home Maintenance
Jobs big and small

Contract Chris for a free
no-obligation quote

Rochford Gardening Club
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Want to be the first to know
when our next batch is

available?
Email us today

and we’ll keep you updated
so you don’t miss out!

Our grass fed beef boxes are
in high demand, offering

ethically raised,
premium quality meat straight

from trusted farms

Grass Fed Beef Boxes

Pure beef – No hormonal growth promoters
High Health – Accredited high health status

Grass fed – Sustainable – Raised on our pasture
Traceability – all our cattle are bred and born on our farm

Pedigree Traditional Hereford Cattle
Breeding and Beef Stock Available

Stanford History Group presents
Some History of Empire, Immigration and Vagrancy

A warm welcome awaits you at the Stanford His-
tory Group which meets on Monday evenings for
two hours in autumn at Sapey Village Hall. We are
a diverse group with an interest in understanding
the past, to better appreciate today and how we
got here! Our lectures have been very well at-
tended – last year we averaged nearly 40 people
attending across the ten lectures, but there’s plenty
of parking!
     This year we have another interesting program
of ten lectures, in six topical and controversial sub-
ject areas.  We have expert lecturers from Birming-
ham and Worcester Universities.  

29th September    
     Global anti-Americanism

6th October           
     Development of Canada  beside its big neigh-
     bour – Associate Professor Steve Hewitt

13th October – History of vagrancy in UK

20th October         
     A brief history of homelessness in Britain –
                                Professor Nicholas Crowson

27th October         
     An English or British Empire? Viewpoint of
     Wales and Scotland

3rd November      
     An English or British Empire? Viewpoint of
     Ireland – Professor Neil Fleming

10th November    
     History of immigration and American 
     identity – Associate Professor Nathan Cardon

17th November    
     How states are born and how they die –
     Associate Professor George Kyris

24th November    
     France becomes a global power: Gallic 
     colonisation

7th December       
     Legacies of being a global power – Senior
     Lecturer Dr Berny Sebe

     Do come and join us. You can come for any one
or all. There’s coffee, biscuits and discussion too!
We start on Monday 29th September at 7.30pm.
£10 per lecture or £60 for the ten lecture course,
payable at the door or by bank transfer.

simon@adamswoodfarm.co.uk
01886 853412

https://stanfordhistorygroup.com
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Local IT support for local people.

Over 35 years of technical
experience behind our seasoned
team ... and still going strong

Total Computer Solutions 01886 853996
Computer and laptops installation and set up
Maintenance contracts and ad hoc repairs

Please give us a ring

Given this area’s low popula-
tion density we are very lucky
to be blessed with many cul-
tural opportunities. Operas
from the Met in New York
and the Royal Opera House
in London are frequently
shown in Bromyard at the

Conquest Theatre, in Tenbury Wells at the Regal
cinema and in Ludlow at the Assembly Rooms.
Use them or lose them.
     Arts Society Teme Valley lectures are another
superb cultural resource. The lectures are given by
knowledgeable and enthusiastic speakers with
splendid illustrations. On art related topics, lec-
tures are stimulating and enjoyable, even those
which do not have very appealing titles. I once
went to a lecture called “Cupboards and Draw-
ers”. It was absolutely fascinating. It took us back
to ancient cavemen with just one bowl and spoon
who needed a shelf for storage and display and de-
veloped from there. 
     The lectures are each month from September
to June on the third Wednesday of the month
starting at 2.15pm in Ludlow Assembly Rooms.
Refreshments afterwards lead to easy opportuni-
ties to meet and talk to congenial people. It is fair
to say  that most of our members are aged over 60.
Retired people have time to come to afternoon lec-
tures but we welcome people of all ages.
     Dementia threatens all our futures these days.

We are told that to avoid it, it is best to keep an
open mind (lectures help) and talk to others. There
is plenty of scope for this after the lectures. 
     Annual membership is £50 (£95 for couples).
Non members are welcome as visitors paying £8
at the door. As a member you  receive the excellent
quarterly Arts Society Magazine. The Arts Society
is a national organisation of which Arts Society
Teme Valley is a member. For more information
look at www.theartssocietytemevalley.org.uk or
telephone 07801 178846.

Lectures to keep your mind alert

Friendly, professional, local 
financial planning advice

               • Inheritance Tax Planning
                 • Investments
                 • Pensions
                 • Protection

Call me on 07775 603427 or email 
andrew.rankin@westminster-wealth.com 

to arrange a complimentary initial meeting

Westminster
Wealth Management

For locally based financial planning advice

TemeTalk deadline 18th September
ronsmum@icloud.com

07482 482620
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Chimney Sweep
Andy Johnson

01886 821933
07798 790913

www.andysweeps.com
 • Certificate issued
   • Weekend/evening sweeps  
   • Traditional brush/power sweep
 • Stove maintenance

 
  !

  !
   
    
    
   !
    
              !

 !!!!

Margaret died on 17th July in
Hereford County Hospital after a
short illness. She will be greatly
missed not only by her immedi-
ate family but also by her many
friends in the community and the
wider area.
     In the 27 years since moving
to Stoke Bliss, she was clerk to
the trustees of Pytts Cottages for
13 years, served on the village
hall committee and for many
years organised the charity days

at Kyre Valley Railway, support-
ing many local charities.

She was a keen member of
the Tenbury Floral Art Club and
together with Pauline Harris she
regularly helped to organise the
flowers at Stoke Bliss church as
well as helping in the church gar-
dens.

Margaret was also a keen
bridge player. She will be remem-
bered fondly by her many
friends.

Margaret McIntosh

The Filling Station
Our next meeting will be on Thursday 18th
September at Eastham Memorial Hall at 7.15 for
a 7.30pm start when Tim Coles will be speaking
to us. Tim was formerly pastor of Elim Church
in Ludlow and then minister of two Methodist
churches in the Dudley area.
   We look forward to your joining us for these
evenings of fellowship, worship, teaching and
refreshments.   If you are not on our mailing list
and would like further information please con-
tact me on kate.harley6@gmail.com.

Calling all 
cyclists!

Would you like to join a local weekly
cycle group?

Fun outings including a stop for 
coffee or lunch

All abilities and electric bikes welcome

If you are interested please contact
Oliver Turner at olivercturner57@gmail.com

Give it a go!
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Lawrence Robert Speers
There was sadness in Eastham at
the news of Lawrence Speers’
death. As we gathered in August
for a celebration of his life, the
sun shone down on the church
of St Peter & St Paul, lightening
the mood. 
     Known to many of us as
Larry, he and his wife Anthea
lived at Limetree Cottage on the
Highwood for 43 years.  In 2023,
he went to Haresbrook Park in
Tenbury Wells and Anthea re-
cently moved to a house in
Cralves Mead to be closer to
him. He suddenly became ill in
July and was taken to Hereford
Hospital where he died, aged 83, with his family
by his side.  
     Larry was larger than life and always had a
smile on his face. He was quick witted, had a great
sense of humour and always had time for a chat.
He was passionate about golf and played two or

three times a week; he was cap-
tain and president of Ludlow
Golf Club. He loved all sport,
particularly cricket and rugby. 

He was born in Londonderry,
the youngest of five boys, and
later worked in Customs & Ex-
cise. He moved to the UK and in
1970 was sent on detachment
duty to Ramsgate Harbour
where he met Anthea at a party
and they married the following
year. In due course sons
Jonathan and Quintin arrived.
Anthea recalls a date on which
they went into the Customs
House and she scoured the hori-

zon for ships through a huge telescope!  
     Our condolences go to Anthea, sons Jonathan
and Quintin and granddaughters Lottie, Poppy,
Amelia and Olivia, their family and many friends.
He will be greatly missed by us all. 

AO

At the end of July
we were saddened
to receive a letter
from Rebecca,
daughter of John
Inge, letting us
know that John had
passed away on
25th July following
a stay in hospital.
He was in his mid-
nineties and had
enjoyed good
health until quite
recently.

     John and his wife Dorothy bought The Old
Farm, Eastham, in 1961, moving there from Sussex
with their two young daughters. For many years
John farmed dairy cattle, pigs and poultry, while
also dedicating a great deal of time and energy to
the village. He served as chairman of Eastham
Parish Council, chaired both the Lindridge school
governors and Eastham Memorial Hall commit-
tees and was an active member of the Garden
Club. At the annual Eastham fête, John was a fa-
miliar and welcoming presence at the entrance
selling raffle tickets, as well as working tirelessly

behind the scenes.
Beyond the village, John acted as an agricultural

adviser to Anthony Parkin, story editor of The
Archers, and provided investment advice to oth-
ers.
     In 2018, John and Dorothy left Eastham for
Longnor, near Shrewsbury, to be closer to Rebecca.
A well-attended farewell gathering was held at the
Memorial Hall to mark their departure.
     John will be fondly remembered for his
warmth, dedication   and the immense contribu-
tion he made to the Eastham community over
nearly sixty years.

GCB

John W G Inge

PATIOS, DRIVEWAYS, BRICK, BLOCK PAVING, DECKING, 
FENCING, GARDEN FURNITURE, GUTTERING, BOATS,

CARAVANS, COMMERCIAL AND MUCH
v WORCESTERSHIRE
v HEREFORDSHIRE 
v GLOUCESTERSHIRE 
v WEST MIDLANDS
v SHROPSHIRE
v AND BEYOND
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Contract lawn mowing
Hedge trimming

Treework
Border upkeep

For a complete garden service 
telephone G Powell

D&G 
Garden Services

01886 812302
or

07951 464408

Teme Valley Wildlife
The Ledwyche brook is a
Shropshire tributary of the
River Teme which joins the
river at Burford next to the
gardens of Burford House.
It begins in the foothills of
Brown Clee, west of Stoke St
Milborough, and for five of
its 17-mile length traces the
border between Hereford-
shire and Shropshire. It is
crossed by a formal foot-
bridge in the grounds of
Henley Hall, by a Grade II-
listed bridge on Squirrel
Lane between Ludlow and Bitterley and by the
Elan Valley water pipeline near Caynham Camp
and hosts a flood-warning river-level station at
Burford Bridge on the A456.
       What is notable about the Ledwyche brook is
that it is home to a plant rarely seen in the wild.
Well-known as a garden plant, Monkshood is a
stately plant with striking blue flowers which
form the shape of a monk’s cowl. It originates in
Europe and Asia where it has long been known to
be extremely poisonous. All parts of the plant can
do harm, but the root, shaped like a turnip, is the
most dangerous. The Latin name of Aconitum

napellus refers to “little
turnip”, the meaning of the
word “napellus”. It appears
to be very happy growing
along the Ledwyche brook.

I unexpectedly came upon
some specimens back in
June whilst following Little
Hereford’s Millennium
Walk. It favours shady
stream sides and was grow-
ing on both the Hereford-
shire and Shropshire sides
of the brook, sheltered by
the trees which line it. I was

struck by the pure blue flowers and the beauty of
the tall stems. Botanists have puzzled over
whether such plants are native, naturalised or just
garden forms escaped into the wild. However, the
Ledwyche brook plants are believed to be true na-
tives. The first record in this location was in 1755
by Rev’d E Williams who noted it to be in abun-
dance a few yards above Gossart bridge between
Ludlow and Burford. It was next recorded in 1855,
“for a mile or so” between Ludlow and Caynham
Camp by another botanic reverend, Edward

Continued on page 24
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Continued from page 23

TemeTalk deadline 18th September
ronsmum@icloud.com

Whitehead, a Fellow of Corpus Christi College,
Oxford.
       One of the lovely things about writing these
articles is that people sometimes get in touch to
share local knowledge. A few years ago, a lady
brought up in the valley in the 1940s sent me her
father’s botany textbook. He noted local plants of
interest in the margins. For 23rd May 1946, of
Monkshood he wrote, “at quantity at weir near
Sheet, Ludlow”, so here was a twentieth century
Ledwyche brook record. Researching a little fur-
ther, I found it had also been spotted on the Cad-
more brook in Worcestershire, along the Teme at
Rochford and many years ag, at Eastham on East-
ham Hill, although I think it more likely to have
been on Piper’s Brook, not on the hill itself. I won-
der what these small, localised tributaries of the
Teme have in common to attract wild Monkshood?

       Another name for it is Wolfsbane, a name
thought to recall a practice of leaving meat laced
with monkshood poison in traps to lure and kill
wolves. It is also thought that a compound made
from it was used to tip hunters’ arrows. In ancient
Rome a ban was placed on its cultivation – I won-
der why? Today it is used in Chinese medicine and
in homeopathy, but I wouldn’t want to try it!       
       The next meeting of the Teme Valley Wildlife
Group will be at 7.30pm on Thursday 11th Septem-
ber at Stoke Bliss and Kyre village hall. We wel-
come Johnny Birks once again, whose talk is called
“Restoring balance: the pine marten reintroduction
programme in Devon’s woodlands”. Members
and friends are all welcome, it is just £3 on the
door.

Stephanie Mocroft

For up-to-date information on what wildlife is being
seen in the area, or to give us your sightings or com-
ments, please visit our Facebook page. Our programme
of events, bird survey and archive photographs are avail-
able on our website www.temevalleywildlife.co.uk  We
normally hold meetings on the second Thursday of the
month. All are welcome. Contact us by email at
tvwg@outlook.com.

Set in the beautiful grounds of Pitlands Farm Holidays
| Fully licensed | Breakfasts | Lunches | Cakes | Coffees |

| Afternoon Teas | Gardens & Grounds |
| Children’s Playground |

| Function room available with catering 
for every occasion |

Open Thursday - Sunday 9.30am - 5.00pm

www.theappletreekitchen.co.uk
info@theappletreekitchen.co.uk

The Worcestershire
Chimney Sweep

Richard Haines

07752 116629, 01584 781358
lostcity5@hotmail.co.uk

www.theworcestershirechimneysweep.co.uk

Traditional & Power Sweeping Services
Certified Chimney Sweep

Insurance Recognised Certificate Issued
Stove Servicing

£2million Public Liability Insurance
Internal and External Stove Installation
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Your local practice providing high quality veterinary care
Opening times:

Monday to Friday 8.30am to 7.00pm
Saturday 8.30am to 1.00pm

Sunday closed

For more information contact our friendly team
Phone 01885 488822

email info@bromyardvets.co.uk
www.bromyardvets.co.uk

King’s Arms Yard, Bromyard, Herefordshire HR7 4EE

AUTOMOTIVE REFINISHING

■ Vehicle repairs & restoration
■ Scratches, dents & scu s
■ Alloy wheel repair
■ Professional machine polishing
■ Panel replacement

NO JOB TOO 
BIG OR TOO 

SMALL

Contact ZEB GOLDSMITH on 07957 184612
or pop in to see me working out of Extreme Gleam Detailing, 
Unit 4 Tenbury Business Park.

LOCAL MOBILE 
ESTIMATES
(on request)

Eastham Fête Produce and Handicraft Show Winners
Perpetual Awards
Eastham Parish Cup – for the most points in Class A                                                                   Mel Cummins 
C Buckingham-Bawden – for the winner in Class A Nos 1-5                                                     Lesley Spragg
Lilly Lanman Memorial Rose Bowl – for the best display of roses in Class A No 11           Anna Fletcher
Mr C Norman MBE Memorial Cup – for the best container of sweet peas                            Anna Fletcher
Miss F Morris Cup – for the most points in Class B                                                                      Diana Clarke
Eastham Men’s Club Cup – for the most points in Class C                                                         Colin Lord
George Hipkiss Memorial Cup – for the most points in the bean classes Nos 24, 25, 45     Jonathan Adams
Mr B Leason Memorial Cup  – for the most points in the onion classes Nos 38, 40, 46        Colin Lord
Mr Moseley Cup  – for the most points in Class D                                                                         Charlotte Bradley
Eastham Parish Cup – for the most points in Class E                                                                    Gail Harrison
Molly Yarnold Cup – for the most points in Class F, children 6-10 years old                          Isabella Andrews
Mr & Mrs Downes Cup – most points in Class F, children 11-14 years old                             Alissa Harding
The Childrens’ Cup – most points in Class F, children 5 years and under                              Chloe Harding
Nora Edwards Memorial Cup – for the best exhibit in show                                                     Francis Barnett

Fun Dog Show Winners
Best in Show – Champion               Beau              
Best in Show – Reserve                     Lily
Cutest puppy                                       Jake                
Prettiest bitch                                      Lily
Most handsome dog                          Drake
Most obedient dog                             Beau
Golden oldie (over 9 years)              Lyra
Waggiest tail                                        Timber
Best retriever                                       Lily
Best young handler (under 14)        Ginny 
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HWS HWS 
PEST CONTROLPEST CONTROL

20 years’ experience
Fully insured and licensed

H Rats H Mice

H WaspsH Hornets

H Bees H Fleas

H Flies H Clothes moths

H Moles H Woodworm

Telephone Darren on 
07818 034301

email ardy-hwspest@hotmail.co.uk

Farm Community Network
Confidential phone line 7am to 11pm

0845 367 9990
Samaritans

01905 21121/0345 909090
Free confidential support and advice

Tenbury & District Carers
Support Group

meets on the 4th Wednesday of every
month from 10.30 am to 12 noon

at Penlu Sports Centre
It’s available to support all carers

01886 853633
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What’s on in Teme Valley South
   

   September
   4th     Thursday      Eastham Coffee Morning, Eastham Memorial Hall, 10.30am

   7th     Sunday          Vintage Tractor Breakfast, Hanley Village Hall, 9am

   11th   Thursday      Stoke Bliss & Kyre Neighbourhood Lunch, Stoke Bliss & Kyre VH, 12.30pm

   12th   Friday            Bat Watch Evening, St Peter’s church Stoke Bliss, 7.30pm

   13th   Saturday       Tidy-up session, St Peter’s churchyard Stoke Bliss, 10am

   19th   Friday            Pub Night, Eastham Memorial Hall, 7pm

   20th   Saturday       Ploughing Match, Hayes Farm, St Michaels WR15 8TL, 10am

                                      Churchyard working party, St Mary’s Stanford, 10am

   25th   Thursday      Wine and nibbles party, Stanford Village Hall, 8pm

   26th   Friday            Macmillan Coffee Day, Tally Ho Cottage, Hanley Broadheath, 10am

                                      Social Night and Fun Bingo, Stoke Bliss & Kyre Village Hall, 7 for 8pm

   27th   Saturday       Hollow Meadow Second Anniversary, Stoke Bliss & Kyre Village Hall, 2pm

   29th   Monday        Stanford History Group, Sapey Village Hall, 7.30pm

   30th   Tuesday        Rochford Neighbourhood Lunch, Rochford Village Hall, 12.30pm

   October
   1st      Wednesday   Stoke Bliss & Kyre Village Hall AGM, Stoke Bliss & Kyre Village Hall, 7.30pm

   2nd    Thursday      Eastham Macmillan Coffee Morning, Eastham Memorial Hall, 10.30am

   4th     Saturday       Applefest, The Burgage, Tenbury Wells, 10am

   6th     Monday        Stanford History Group, Sapey Village Hall, 7.30pm

   9th     Thursday      Stoke Bliss & Kyre Neighbourhood Lunch, Stoke Bliss & Kyre VH, 12.30pm

   11th   Saturday       Race Night, Hanley Village Hall, 6.30pm

   12th   Sunday          Rochford harvest service, 5pm followed by supper, Rochford village hall 6.30pm

   13th   Monday        Stanford History Group, Sapey Village Hall, 7.30pm

   20th   Monday        Stanford History Group, Sapey Village Hall, 7.30pm

   27th   Monday        Stanford History Group, Sapey Village Hall, 7.30pm

   28th   Tuesday        Rochford Neighbourhood Lunch, Rochford Village Hall, 12.30pm

   31st    Friday            Social Night, Stoke Bliss & Kyre Village Hall, 7 for 8pm

   November
   21st    Friday            Rochford Quiz Night and supper

   22nd  Saturday       Jazz in the Village, Hanley Village Hall, 7.30pm

   25th   Tuesday        Rochford Neighbourhood Lunch, Rochford Village Hall, 12.30pm

   29th   Friday            Social Night, Stoke Bliss & Kyre Village Hall, 7 for 8pm

                                                                                               

Send items for inclusion to Sandra Griffiths by 18th of the previous month
telephone 07482 482629 or email ronsmum@icloud.com 
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Daily prayer continues at 9am and 7pm on Zoom, contact Rev’d Julia if you would like to join
us. The blessings group meets regularly and is co-ordinated by Richard Skerrett, who can be
contacted on 01886 853099 for more details.

The Church of England has a pre-recorded weekly on-line service which can be found by search-
ing ‘Church of England Weekly Services’ or accessed on their website 
www.churchofengland.org/more/media-centre/church-online/weekly-online-services

Services Schedule
Wednesday 3rd September

10.00am to 12.30pm       Harpley                            Quiet Garden

Sunday 7th September

10.00am                           Stanford                            Holy Communion with Hymns

4.00pm                             Rochford                          Choral Evensong for Creationtide

Sunday 14th September

9.30am                             Stoke Bliss                        Holy Communion

11.00am                            Hanley William               Holy Communion/Morning Prayer

4.00pm                             Hanley Village Hall        Iona Service for Harvest

Sunday 21st September

10.00am                           Eastham                           AAW and Holy Communion

2.00pm                                                                        Walking Church

Saturday 27th September

4.00pm                                                                        Welly Church

Sunday 28th September

10.00am                           Rochford                          All Age Service and Holy Communion

4.00pm                             Kyre                                  Celtic Evening Prayer

Sunday 5th October

8.30am                             Stanford                            Holy Communion

11.00am                            Stanford                            Harvest Festival Service with choir and lunch

6.30pm                             Worcester Cathedral       Diocesan Harvest Service

DAWN TIL DUSK PERSONAL
CARE ASSISTANCE

Why choose me?
• 35 years’ experience in care and care management

• Certified, trained and highly skilled
• Trustworthy, dependable and compassionate

• Assistance with daily living activities
• Personal hygiene and grooming • Meal preparation

Light housekeeping and laundry • Medication reminders
Companionship, outings • Transport for errands and appointments

07541 684255           dawntilduskcare1@gmail.com

Lucybelles
decorating 
Female  decorator  

1 5  years  exper ience  
Clean ,  t idy  & fr iendly  
Inter iors  & exter iors

07855  132  894
lucybel lesdecorat ing@gmai l . com

Services
September/October 2025



01584 810575
6 Market Square
Tenbury Wells
WR15 8BW

www.norrisandmiles.co.uk
post@norrismiles.co.uk

Local Legal Advice
•  Wills and Powers of Attorney

•  Property sale and purchase

•  Divorce, separation, finance and 
    children

•  Prenups and Cohabitation Agreements

•  Administration of Estates and Tax 
    Planning

•  Business and farm sales, purchase and
 Tenancies

•  Grant and Review of Easements and
  Covenants



 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

     
    
   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

     
    
   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

     
    
   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

     
    
   

A M BRIDGE PROPERTY SERVICES LTD

• Alterations/extensions • maintenance/repairs
• Electrical • Brickwork/tiling

• Carpentry • Patios / garden walls • Plumbing and heating

• A complete building service • Quality craftsmanship
• Full public liability insurance • Free quotations

Professional and qualified advice

MARK BRIDGE
telephone 01584 781356 • mobile 07971 530595

Rochford, Tenbury Wells

For prompt reliable attention and personal service call us!

 

           

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

For independent and professional advice on residential and rural property sales,
auctions, lettings, acquisitions and valuations contact Nick Champion

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

      

 

     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


